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PRESS RELEASE 

On 7/15/2019 at 3:54 AM, Sgt. Palmer of the Red Oak Police Department was on routine patrol in the 100 

block of Paradise Way and located a white male subject rummaging through a vehicle parked in front of a 

residence with another vehicle parked nearby containing a female passenger.  Upon further investigation, it was 

determined that the male subject had burglarized multiple (UNLOCKED) vehicles with the assistance of the 

female subject throughout the City of Red Oak.  The male and female subject were taken into custody for 

multiple counts of burglary of a vehicle based on the investigation.   

 

Each subject was booked and secured into a cell without incident.  Each subject has been identified below with 

their applicable charges and booking photos. 

 
     

                   Bass, Matthew Wade                Bass, Brianna Marie 

                       29 YOA (Haltom City, TX)            23 YOA (Haltom City, TX) 

 

1. Suspect #1 has been identified as Bass, Matthew Wade W/M 29 YOA of Haltom City, Texas and has 

been charged with his alleged involvement in the following offenses:  

A. Burglary of a Vehicle     (Awaiting Arraignment) 

B. Burglary of a Vehicle     (Awaiting Arraignment) 

C. Burglary of a Vehicle     (Awaiting Arraignment) 

 

2. Suspect #2 has been identified as Bass, Brianna Marie W/F 23 YOA of Haltom City, Texas and has been 

charged with her alleged involvement in the following offenses:  

A. Burglary of a Vehicle     (Awaiting Arraignment) 

B. Burglary of a Vehicle     (Awaiting Arraignment) 

C. Burglary of a Vehicle     (Awaiting Arraignment) 

D. Burglary of a Vehicle     (Awaiting Arraignment) 

 

 



Based on the physical evidence recovered from the suspect’s vehicle, it appears that multiple burglary of 

(UNLOCKED) vehicles were committed by the subjects in the City of Red Oak, City of Ovilla, City of Glenn 

Heights and potentially several other North Texas Cities.  If you are victim of a Burglary of a Vehicle that 

occurred from 7/14/2019 at 6:00 PM to 7/15/2019 at 3:54 AM, you are encouraged to contact your local police 

department to report the burglary and have the respective law enforcement agency contact the Red Oak Police 

Department to attempt and identify any recovered property.    

 

 

The Red Oak Police Department Criminal Investigation is continuing their investigation which has potential 

additional offenses being linked to these subjects.  If you have any information or evidence that can assist with 

this investigation, please contact Criminal Investigations Sergeant G. Dollar at 469-218-7710 or 

GDollar@redoaktx.org.  
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